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1. Can my K-12 child stay virtual past January 29th? 

If a KTUFSD student is currently assigned as a virtual learning student (VLA) they will remain a virtual 

learning student through June 2021, pending an unexpected resolution to the COVID-19 pandemic. 

  

2. Can a Virtual student change to the Hybrid instructional model? 

Students must be approved by the building administrator to move from Virtual to Hybrid. Parents must 

notify the school, and if approved, a start date will be assigned the week following the request. A delay 

between approval and start is required  in order to allow for the preparation and coordination of services to 

ensure a smooth transition (transportation; technology; physical distancing; attendance configurations; 

programming, etc.).  

  

3. If I switch to Hybrid can I go back to the Virtual instructional model at a later date? 

Students may request virtual instruction with ​documented medical/quarantine reasons (gr. 5-12) or 

other COVID- 19 related reasons (family related illnesses etc.) ONLY​. These approvals will be 

very limited and must be approved by the school, including the building administrator and other relevant 

school members.  Parents should request this change by contacting their child's school and if approved, a 

start date will be assigned the week following the request. ​Please understand that the district does 

not have the capacity for families to change back to virtual due to staffing constraints, 

especially at the elementary school level.  

 

 

While the District continues to work with families with significant concerns, appropriate medical 

documentation, or late registrants, the District can not accommodate multiple requests for changes to the 

instructional model for several reasons including but not limited to ensuring social distancing and safety 

protocols. 


